

**Crysler Citizen Committee: Meeting Minutes**

Meeting held on May 9, 2018  
at the Chrysler Health Center.

**1. Attendance.**

Elaine Lavictoire, André Lavictoire, Isabelle Masson, Rachel Labelle, Genève Rivet, Pascal Théorêt, Jean Stöckli.

**2 Minutes.**

Minutes from April 4, 2018 were read and approved  
Elaine will verify the net profit amount for the St. Patrick dinner in section 5b.

**3. Correspondence.**

Andre spoke to Steve Lalonde about the county road widen shoulder. Andre would like signs to be added to identify the shoulder to be used by pedestrians and bikers. Steve told Andre to request it to Denis Fife.

Jacques DesBecquets got back to Andre. We would need 2000 tonnes of stone dust to cover the trail from the Home Hardware to Hwy 12 for \$15,000. About a potential contribution to the cost from their part, Marc Chenier explained that it is not in their budget this year which means that they cannot do it. However, they are willing to give us any spare gravel they might have and lend us their equipment and man power. Andre asked to be invited to the next meeting on the budget.

**4. Follow-up.**

Agenda: The proposed agenda was emailed to all.

Pedestrian Bridge: Rachel spoke to Sheldon Shane regarding the contact with the Armed Forces for the pedestrian bridge. His name is Neil. Apparently, there is a bridge available west of Toronto. Sheldon also has the name of a trucking company who could move it. Jean Larocque spoke to Pascal and said that everything is in motion. The committee does not know what this means exactly. Pascal will talk to Jean to understand what the holdup is. Rachel thinks that Bell might be the problem but Elaine is positive that this was resolved.

Trail maps: Jean printed 250 more maps. This batch shows the new email. Jean monitors the CCC email and dispatches it to the appropriate committee member based on the subject. **Jean** will provide the login to all of us.

St. Patrick Dinner: Thank you cards were sent to Diane Sabourin, Mike Dean's and the musicians. **Andre** will send it to the prize's sponsors.

**Comité des citoyens de Chrysler: Procès-verbal**

Réunion tenue le 9 mai 2018 au centre de santé communautaire de Chrysler.

**1.1 Présent.**

Elaine Lavictoire, André Lavictoire, Isabelle Masson, Rachel Labelle, Genève Rivet, Pascal Théorêt, Jean Stöckli.

**2. Procès-verbal.**

Le procès-verbal du 4 avril 2018 a été lu et approuvé.  
Elaine vérifiera le montant du profit net du souper de la St-Patrick de la section 5b.

**3. Correspondance.**

André a demandé à Steve Lalonde d'ajouter des affiches pour indiquer que l'accotement plus large sur les routes de comté est réservé aux piétons et au vélo.

Jacques DesBequets dit qu'il faudrait 2000 tonnes de poussière de roche pour recouvrir le sentier du Home Hardware à la route 12 et qu'il en coûterait \$15 000. Quant à la possibilité d'une contribution financière du canton, Marc Chenier explique que c'est impossible cette année puisque ce n'était pas prévu au budget. Cependant, il explique que le canton serait prêt à nous donner le surplus de gravier s'il y en a et à nous fournir la main-d'oeuvre et l'équipement pour l'étendre. André lui a demandé d'être invité lors de la prochaine réunion sur le budget annuel.

**4. Suivi.**

Agenda: Le nouvel agenda a été envoyé par courriel.

Pont piétonnier: Rachel a parlé à Sheldon Shane afin d'obtenir le nom de l'ingénieur des Forces armées pour le pont piétonnier. Son nom est Neil. Il y aurait un pont de disponible à l'ouest de Toronto. Sheldon connaît un transporteur qui pourrait livrer le pont. Jean Larocque aurait expliqué à Pascal que tout va comme prévue. Notre comité ne comprend pas ce que cela signifie. Pascal parlera à Jean pour mieux comprendre ce qui bloque le projet. Rachel pense que Bell est la cause du délai. Elaine pense plutôt que tout a été réglé avec Bell.

Carte du sentier: Jean a fait imprimer 250 cartes supplémentaires avec la nouvelle adresse courriel. Jean supervise le courriel du CCC et le renvoie au membre du comité que ça concerne en fonction du sujet abordé. Jean nous fournira le login pour accéder au courriel du CCC.

Souper de la St-Patrick: Des cartes de remerciement ont

Micro-grants. Isabelle will consult with Pascal to see if some of the activities can be part of the summer camp. **Andre** will give Rachelle Patenaude's phone number to Isabelle.  
It is suggested that most of the planting be done in early June.  
Lavender, mint, rosemary and thyme are herbs that the committee members would like to see.  
  
Trail total length: Elaine spoke to Bianca regarding the different numbers. It included the roads that link the trail. This subject is parked as it raises many questions that require more time.

## 5. Financial Report.

Elaine presented the bank statement ending April 30. The balance stands at \$12,961.05 which includes a few more registrations to the Fun Run and the sponsorship to the St. Patrick dinner from Scotia Bank Chesterville branch. The petty cash still stands at \$56.91.

Elaine modified the community dinner 2018 financial report to reflect the lower than expected sponsorship from Scotia Bank (from \$2,000 to \$1,351).

## 6. Fundraisers.

### a. Fun Run.

There were 97 registrations. More runners and less children than last year. The event made a net profit of \$2380. Rachel explains that some expenses (road signs and medals) will not be incurred again next year as there is left over material or reusable items. **Rachel** will send the thank you card to the sponsors and volunteers. **Rachel** will give the pictures to Jean for our website.

Elaine would like to promote the walk side of the event more. Rachel explains that the Fun Run committee is already considering a 3 km, 6 km and 10 km walk portion. Isabelle is suggesting a barbecue after the family walk.

The sub-committee is meeting on May 11 for debriefing. **Rachel** will share the conclusions with us at our next meeting.

## 7. Maintenance.

### a. Trees down.

Andre walked the trail before the Fun Run and took care of fallen trees.

été envoyées à Diane Sabourin, Mike Dean's et les musiciens. André enverra également des cartes aux compagnies ayant contribué un prix.

Micro-subsventions: Isabelle consultera Pascal afin de voir si quelques-unes des activités peuvent être intégrées au camp d'été. André donnera le numéro de téléphone de Rachelle Patenaude à Isabelle.  
Le comité suggère que la plupart des plantes soient plantées au début juin.  
Parmi les fines herbes que le comité aimerait voir il y a la lavande, la menthe, le romarin et le thym.

Longueur du sentier: Elaine en a parlé à Bianca. Elle confirme que la distance totale inclue les portions de route qui relient les différents tronçons de sentier. Ce sujet sera discuté plus à fond lors d'une prochaine réunion.

## 5. Finances.

À la fin avril, la solde au compte était à \$12 961.05 ce qui comporte quelques inscriptions additionnelles à Courir pour le plaisir et la commandite de la Banque Scotia au souper de la St-Patrick. La petite caisse contient \$56.91.

Elaine a modifié le bilan financier du souper de la St-Patrick 2018 pour refléter la contribution plus basse que prévue de la Banque Scotia (\$1 351 au lieu de \$2 000).

## 6. Levée de fonds.

### a. Plaisir de courir

Il y a eu 97 inscriptions. Plus de coureurs et moins d'enfants que l'an dernier. Le profit net de cet événement est de \$2380. Rachel explique que certaines dépenses telles que les affiches et les médailles ne reviendront pas l'année prochaine puisqu'il reste du matériel ou que c'est réutilisable. Rachel enverra les cartes de remerciement aux commanditaires et bénévoles. Rachel donnera les photos à Jean pour notre site Internet.

Elaine aimerait promouvoir le volet marche davantage dorénavant. Rachel explique que le sous-comité Plaisir de courir considère déjà l'ajout d'une marche de 6 km et 10 km. Isabelle lance l'idée d'un barbecue après la marche familiale.

Le sous-comité Plaisir de courir se rencontre le 11 mai pour faire le bilan de la journée. Rachel partagera les conclusions avec nous à la prochaine réunion.

<p><u>b. Banners.</u> Nothing new</p> <p><u>c. St. Albert Trail section repairs.</u> Andre did not hear back from Marc Laflèche, councillor with the Nation township, about the gravel on the lagoon portion of the trail. <b>Andre</b> will follow up.</p> <p><b>8. Project.</b></p> <p><u>a. Trail Stone Dust.</u> See Follow-Ups section above.</p> <p><u>b. Garden Grants.</u> See Follow Ups section above.</p> <p><u>c. Traffic Bridge.</u> Frank René is the engineer.</p> <p><b>9. Website.</b></p> <p><u>a. Email address.</u> See Follow Ups section above.</p> <p><u>b. Trail distance.</u> See Follow Ups section above.</p> <p><u>c. Changes.</u> Jean added a <i>In The News</i> tab on the home page.</p> <p><b>10. Other.</b></p> <p>Jean Larocque informed the committee that it is our responsibility to control the weeds around the evergreen trees on the 2.5 acre section by the lagoon by mowing the grass once a month. We were not aware of that. <b>Jean Stockli</b> will go through the past minutes to find information on the subject. <b>Isabelle</b> will talk to Bianca, a previous member, to ask for a copy of the grant/contract with the South Nation Conservation and, if not available, to clarify the committee's obligations.</p> <p><b>11. Next meeting.</b></p> <p>June 6 at 6:30 pm at the Community Health Center.</p> <p><b>13. Meeting adjourned</b> at 8h30 pm.</p>	<p><b>7. Entretien</b></p> <p><u>a. Arbres tombés.</u> André a parcouru le sentier avant la course et a retiré les arbres morts.</p> <p><u>b. Bannières</u> Rien à signaler.</p> <p><u>c. Réparations de la section lagune St-Albert.</u></p> <p>Marc Laflèche, conseiller de la municipalité de la Nation, n'a pas donné de réponse au sujet de la gravel sur la portion lagune de St-Albert. André fera un suivi.</p> <p><b>8. Projet.</b></p> <p><u>a. Poussière de roche sur le sentier</u> Voir la section suivi ci-dessus.</p> <p><u>b. Subventions jardin</u> Voir la section suivi ci-dessus.</p> <p><u>c. Pont routier</u> Voir la section suivi ci-dessus.</p> <p><b>9. Site Internet.</b></p> <p><u>a. Adresse courriel</u> Voir la section suivi ci-dessus.</p> <p><u>b. Longueur du sentier</u> Voir la section suivi ci-dessus.</p> <p><u>c. Changements</u> Jean a ajouté un nouvel onglet <i>In the News</i> à la page d'accueil.</p> <p><b>10. Autres.</b> Jean Larocque a expliqué au comité que nous devons contrôler les mauvaises herbes autour des conifères qui ont été plantés il y a quelques années sur les 2.5 acres près de la lagune en tondant le gazon à tous les mois. Le comité n'était pas au courant. Jean Stockli fouillera les procès-verbaux antérieurs dans le but de trouver l'information à ce sujet. Isabelle parlera à Bianca, anciennement membre du comité, pour obtenir une copie de la subvention/contrat avec la Conservation de la rivière nation sud si c'est disponible ou à tout le moins mieux comprendre nos obligations.</p> <p><b>11. Prochaine réunion.</b></p> <p>le 6 juin à 18h30 au Centre de santé.</p> <p><b>12. Séance levée:</b> à 20h30.</p>
--	--

--	--	--